
 

LOMBARD POLICE DEPARTMENT 

 

Date:  January 2
nd

, 2013   

 

To: Village Manager Dave Hulsburg   

 

From: Deputy Chief Tom Wirsing 

  

 

Re: Ordinance Amending Overweight / Overdimension Vehicles on Village 

Streets. 

 

 

I was advised by Officer Joe Menolascino of our Traffic Unit that Title 9, Chapter 97, 

Section 97.200 of the Lombard Village Code had not been updated to reflect current 

Illinois Vehicle Code language.  This change went into effect on January 1
st
, 2010.  These 

changes dealt specifically with maximum weight and dimensions for vehicles on local 

roads.  In addition he also recommended we update Section G to include The Village of 

Lombard as a certificate holder of insurance before a permit may be issued.  Also section 

F was amended to our current practice.  I would also request a waiver of first reading 

based on the law already being in effect.  This ordinance was prepared and reviewed by 

Village Attorney Tom Bayer.  If you have any questions please let me know. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

Deputy Chief Tom Wirsing 

  

 


